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Good Works Empowered by God

These are exciting days for our church.  In Matthew 18, Jesus promised to build His church. And He is doing what He promised!  In March, we celebrated 3 baptisms, and on May 15th we will welcome 5 new members into our church. Just a few weeks ago, we rolled out brand new curriculum for our Junior Church and Sunday School. And of course, that is only the tip of the iceberg. Jesus' work is not always quantifiable. It is not always seen. But it is always felt. And I feel it now as I sit down to write.  The power of the gospel is at work among His people!


Jesus is leading and loving His bride in many different ways.  He has graciously given us a committed group of teachers to teach our children the precious truths of scripture. He has graciously given us a worship team that loves God and loves to worship Him in spirit and truth. He has graciously given us a group of men called deacons who faithfully lead and pray for our church.  He has graciously given us many others who faithfully serve and love the church in many different ways. 


As we approach the summer months, we are asking Jesus to continue His work of grace in our church.  Lord willing, we will see more people baptized this summer. We will see the gospel continue to change lives and families. We will see the light of Christ peel back darkness to bring about new life and joy.  By God's grace, we will grow in our leadership as a church, our witness to the community, and our personal commitment to scripture reading and prayer.  


I pray that all those who call East Balsam their church will pursue greater involvement in the months to come. We have need for more nursery workers, children's teachers, church cleaners, kitchen helpers, and worship leaders.  We are always looking for men who would be willing to step into roles of spiritual oversight and leadership in the church. And we look for men and women who are eager to serve Christ by serving His people.  


So please join us this summer as we glorify Christ together! The church is a body with many parts.  If you are not yet a member, please consider joining our church. If you are a member waiting to get plugged in, please consider ways you can serve with us. Ephesians 2:10 says that "we are His workmanship, created in Christ Jesus for good works, that God prepared beforehand, that we should walk in them."   God has prepared us to accomplish His work by His power!  What a joy it is to do what we were made to do!
Saved by grace and eager for good works,
Pastor Gabe
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The Junior Church and Sunday School teachers were recognized during the service on April 21st.  They are Barb Michaelson, Kathy Thull, Velda Alen, Katie Alen, Donna Mabry, Linda Bibeau, and Val Rowe.  
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CHRISTIAN WOMEN–
May Meeting:  A Real Victorian Tea
Monday, May 20th, 2013

11:30 a.m. luncheon

First Methodist Church

30828 Irene Ave.

Lindstrom, MN

Music:  Jodie Sellers

Special Feature:  Tea Party—Discover the Ins and Outs of a Real English Tea Party

Speaker:  Jodie Sellers          “Father Knows Best”
June Meeting:  Search for Beauty
Monday, June 17th, 2013

11:30 a.m. luncheon

Zion Lutheran Church

28005 Old Towne Road

Chisago City, MN

Music:  Carol Mohr

Special Feature:  Abrahamson’s Nursery:  “The Beauty of a Plant”

Speaker:  Carol Mohr      “What a Drama Queen Knows”  
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Steve & Rhonda Schwarze – Faith Academy, Philippines
 
Steve has been working for over 14 years to purchase a 2.05 acre piece of property adjacent to Faith Academy in Manila.  He was asking for prayer for the ongoing negotiations.

 
Before Easter a powerful Easter story called "The Choice" was performed.  Fifty-nine people made first time decisions to receive Christ and 190 rededicated their lives to Him.  Another 203 indicated they would like to know more about Jesus and 124 would like to join a Bible study group.  Praise God for His working in the hearts of so many people in the Philippines.

Bruce & Candice Beatham – Wycliffe Bible Translators, Mexico
Dear Family, 


Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support! We know that for many of you it is a sacrifice of love to take the time to pray for our needs and also give financially when you could use the extra money yourselves. We are grateful and pray that God rewards you many times over for your faithfulness in supporting the ministry God has given us among the Mixtec (MEES-tek) people of southern Mexico. 


I would like to introduce you to Flora. She is a young, single, Mixtec woman who came to us in December because she was desperate for work in order to support her five-year-old son, Alan. We had been looking for and praying for God to provide someone to work with us in language work and translation in Coicoyán (coy-coy-YAHN) for years and so were glad for her interest. She isn’t exactly a native speaker of Mixtec as she was not allowed to speak it when she was young even though her parents ALWAYS use it to communicate with each other. Because she learned it as an older child, she lacks the ‘native speaker’ edge but she wants to help us and is working very hard and getting others involved (including her parents) in helping her translate things just the right way. Meanwhile, God is working in her heart and she has poured out her heart to me on various occasions and asked me to pray with her. I can’t say for sure if she is a Believer yet but if not, I am confident that she will be soon! Please pray for Flora and Alan and our other Mixtec friends that the Truth of God, written in his Word, will touch their hearts and draw them closer to Him.


We will be home this summer and hope to see many of you then!
Love and blessings,
Candice, Bruce, and Family

            

Steve & Carol Jean Gallagher – Wycliffe Bible Translators, Papua New Guinea

The Gallaghers are finishing 3½ months as staff at the Pacific Orientation Course near the town of Madang in Papua New Guinea (PNG).  This is the first stop in PNG for most Wycliffe missionaries as they come into the country.  Their primary role was to teach the Pidgin language and culture of PNG.  In the final phase of the course participants lived in PNG villages for five weeks.  Twenty-eight adults attended the course, along with eighteen children.  They will be translators, literacy workers, managers, pilots, nurses, auto mechanics, carpenters, and telephone technicians. Praise God for such a wonderful group of new people joining the work here in PNG and that God has healed those who suffered from dengue fever during the course.  Please pray for these people to transition well into their roles to further the work of Bible translation. 


The Gallaghers will be visiting their village June 4th-14th to try to work through the problem of young men having ransacked their house over the past year.  Please pray for God to work in this situation exceedingly abundantly above all that we can ask or imagine.







On April 28th Nicole Majeske trained about 8-10 people how to use the defibrillator.  We hope we never have to use it, but we have the machine and several people trained in case of an emergency.
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May

Pat Davis 3

Gina Gustafson 3

Katie Alen 4

Karolyn Worrell 6

Jude Brennan 8

Tony Worrell 8

Randy Majeske 9

Judy Stewart 13

Brian Mabry 15

Steven Stoltzman 18

Merna Salmon 20

Joyce Gaydosik 21

Jonah Brennan 23

Gail McKenzie 25

Jeremiah Beatham 31

June

Genie Bump 3

Cedric Cloutier 10

Joan Michaelson 14

Mike Alen 16

Benjamin Beatham 16

Maggie Conlan 18

Bethany Volgren 20

Clif Gustafson 26
Khloe Bertram 27
Greta Palmberg 30




The Saints Alive hosted a fish fry on April 26th with over 100 people attending.  Between the fish and the variety of food people brought, no one went away hungry.  Thanks to the many people who helped with the work, and especially to Gary and Theresa Nelson and Chuck and Lois Steege, who had most of the responsibility.


A musical program was presented by Nick and Kristen Buda, associate pastor and his wife from Amery Baptist Church.
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On March 10th, the ladies’s quilting group presented two quilts for graduates.  One was presented to Erin Gallagher, daughter of missionaries Steve and Carol Jean Gallagher.  The other was presented to David and Joan Michaelson for their grandson, Adam Gallagher, who is going to Princeton University and was unable to be there.  
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Kayla Johnson–Kayla has taken part in band and basketball while in high school.  She will be attending UW-Superior in the fall.  
Kelsy Johnson–Kelsy has taken part in track, quiz bowl, and drama in high school.  She will be attending UW-River Falls in the fall.  
Dawn Michaelson–Dawn has taken part in band, jazz band, and quiz bowl in high school.  She will be attending UM-Twin Cities in the fall.  
 
These three girls will be graduating from Unity High School on May 24th.  They will be recognized at church on the 26th.  Brunch will be served after the morning worship.  
Dale Michaelson will be graduating from WITC-Rice Lake with an associate’s degree in architectural commercial design.  
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I'm sure all of you have at one time or another heard of Habitat for Humanity.  Some of the men at EBBC have helped build a house for families in the past.  Habitat for Humanity is a non-profit Christian organization who builds a home with a family who needs it.  Others from the community can volunteer.  The work is led by an able construction manager.


Jared and Krista Moe have been selected as recipients of a home built by Habitat in Frederic starting in May.  They will help with the construction, but we have an opportunity to help in several ways: (1) by volunteering at this or another home build, either individually or as a group; (2) by making a lunch and/or snacks for volunteers; or (3) by donating to help purchase building materials, again, individually or by taking a special donation. 


To learn more, go to their web site at www.wildrivershabitat.org, or call 715-483-2700. You can learn more about the Moes and other local Habitat families, sign up to volunteer, or make a donation.


Jackie at the Habitat office told me there would be a large group of people working for one week and their needs will be supplied.  After those people have left, there will be opportunities for us to help.  




Tony, Karolyn, Levi and Micah Worrell
[image: image11.jpg]




Tony grew up in Centuria and Karolyn in Amery.  Karolyn went to WITC in New Richmond to become a Medical Assistant.  Tony attended Stout in Menomonie one year for architecture but decided he missed being around the area where he grew up and decided to move back.  He started a plumbing apprenticeship with his dad, who owns Dan's Plumbing.  Tony also works for Chartrand Construction.  Karolyn is employed at Northwest Passage.


Karolyn said she was brought up in a Christian home.  Tony attended church for a few years as a young child until the pastor left.  Then he attended with Karolyn while they were dating.  Shortly after they married, they started attending the church Tony had gone to as a child, about the time that Pastor Don returned to the church.  Tony adds, "God gave me a wonderful wife and kids and I hope to pay him back someday."    


When they were again searching for a church they came to EBBC because it was close and they had attended a few times when Sam Majeske (a nephew) was in a program and other special events.  They have recently met with the Deacons about becoming members of EBBC.  Karolyn uses her musical talent by serving on the Worship Team.  Tony has realized he is to be the spiritual leader of his household.  


Tony and Karolyn were married on July 16th, 2005, in Our Savior's Lutheran Church.  God has blessed them with two boys – Levi born September 11th, 2007, and Micah born April 29th, 2010.  They have lived in Balsam Lake and Centuria; they currently live in rural Milltown.  


Five-year-old Levi is in his first year of school and has loved every minute of it.  He is in Busy Bugs this year.  Three-year-old Micah is at home with Karolyn except for a couple of days each week when Karolyn has to go to work; she is able to work from home two days a week.  Micah will be attending the Unity Early Childhood program a few weeks from now.  

 
The boys love to do anything outdoors.  They have particularly enjoyed being able to play outside for hours on end in the woods while Tony and Karolyn have been boiling maple sap the last few weekends.  When they are inside, they are particularly fond of play dough.


Tony and Karolyn spent their honeymoon in Cancun and have made a trip to Vermont.  They both enjoy camping.  Additionally, Tony enjoys woodworking and online gaming while Karolyn's hobbies are music and golfing.





East Balsam Baptist Church
1816  108th St./Co. Rd. I
Balsam Lake, WI 54810

www.eastbalsam.org



Sunday Worship—9:00 a.m.


Sunday School—10:35 a.m.


Tuesdays—Women’s Bible Study—9:00 a.m.

















Pastor Gabriel Brennan—gabriel.brennan@gmail.com
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